
9 May 2019 Vol 17 Newsletter 12(Wk A) 

Endless is the Victory 

3000 Remembrance Drive 

Locked Bag 1011 

TAHMOOR NSW 2573 

Telephone: (02) 4684 2577 

Facsimile: (02) 4684 2755 

Email: pa@wac.nsw.edu.au 

Website: www.wac.nsw.edu.au  

THE WARATAH WEEKLY 

Wollondilly 
Anglican College 

 

Happy Mother’s Day! 
My Mum turns 85 this year and my Mother-in-law will be 90. As part of the preparation for my 
Mother-in-law’s birthday, the family are going to create a video with key family members  
reflecting on her wisdom over the years and some of her key sayings. 
 

This caused me to reflect on things both Mothers have said to their children and grandchildren over the years. 
Some of these might be familiar to you, while others might be unique and belong to a much older generation. 
The scary thing is that I have caught myself saying many of these as well. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On this Mother’s Day, pay tribute to the one who loved you through all your triumphs as well as your mistakes 
and helped to mould your attitude and philosophy of life. Forgive her mistakes, celebrate her triumphs, and 
honour her life and memory. May we thank God for our Mothers. 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


From the Acting Deputy’s Desk  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Helping Children Get Smarter 

I have recently been researching in the area of cognitive psychology. This is all about 
how the brain learns. I thought over the next few weeks I’d share some of the things 
that cognitive psychology teaches us. Recent technological developments have  
allowed deeper understanding of how our brains function and how we learn. 
 

Background Knowledge Matters 

Our ability to think relies on long term memory. When we have a lot of knowledge about topics we 
can think more deeply about those topics and therefore learn more. This knowledge needs to be in 
our long term memory so that it can be retrieved quickly for thinking. 
 

The processes we most hope to develop in our students; thinking critically and logically, are not  
possible without background knowledge.  
 

Starting Early Helps 

Home environments vary a great deal; 
 

 What sort of vocabulary do parents use?  
 Do the parents ask the children questions and listen to the children's answers?  
 Do they take their child to the museum or aquarium?  
 Do they make books available to their children?  
 Do the children observe their parents’ reading?  
 

All of these factors (and others) impact what children know on their first day. So, before a child meets 
their first teacher, they may be behind or in front of the child sitting next to them in terms of how easy 
it is going to be for them to learn.  
 

A child who starts behind in terms of knowledge will fall even farther behind unless there is some  
intervention.  
 

For humans to learn we need to be able to make links to other knowledge. Initially we have a small 
amount of knowledge about a topic. As we think more on topics we add to what we already know. 
Children with a broad range of experience and knowledge have great base for building knowledge. 
The good news is that we can learn for our entire life. It’s never too late to start building knowledge. 
 

Reading is Essential to Building Knowledge  
Reading exposes children to more facts and to a broader vocabulary than virtually any other activity, 
and people who read for pleasure enjoy benefits throughout their lifetime. The reading material is  
important.  
 

A student doesn't gain much from reading books below their reading level. A book that is too hard is 
also a bad idea. The student won't understand it and will just end up frustrated.  Reading has greater 
benefits than watching or listening. These things can help learning however they require less effort 
than reading and the more we think the more we learn. 
 

The Rich Get Richer 

Humans with a broad range of knowledge more easily make links and build more knowledge. Those 
who have limited knowledge need to work harder to make links and use more brain power to learn. 
Our aim is to efficiently build the knowledge of students so that they might continue to learn for their 
lifetime. 
 

Ms Jacqui Huxtable 

Acting Deputy Headmaster  
 

 

 



Pastoral Care T-12  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

What is Mindset? 

 

Mindset, either fixed or growth, can determine our ability to develop new skills and  
improve existing ones (Dweck 2012). 
 

There are two types of Mindset - Growth and Fixed. Below we will focus on the benefit 
of a Growth Mindset. 
 

In a Growth Mindset, individuals are concerned with improvement for improvements sake  

(Haesler 2017). 
 

Students with a Growth Mindset: 
 

 Take on feedback in a constructive fashion. 
 Are able to recognise and celebrate through successes of others. 
 Seek out rather than avoid challenges. 
 

It would be great for students and parents to do a quick audit of the above with regards to themselves 
or the way this is focused on in their families. This can be helpful in shaping future directions and  a  
focus for learning and for overall Mindset, both individual and at a family level. 
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

 

 

 

Year 12 Fundraiser 
 

 

When:   Friday, 24 May.  
Where:   Secondary Athletics Carnival (WACA). 
What:  Mega Bake Stall - Students in Years 7-12 will be able to purchase a variety of 

 delicious baked items provided by the Year 12 students. 
 

Pre-Order Hotdog and Drink (Milkshake or Soft Drink). Order forms were included in last 
week’s Waratah Weekly.  
 

Please complete and hand in to the front office by tomorrow  Friday, 10 May. 
 

Extra order forms are available at Student Reception. 
 

Inquiries:  For further details you are welcome to contact Mrs Madden via email 
e.madden@wac.nsw.edu.au. 



Pastoral Matters - Senior Years 9-12 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Years 9-10 Pastoral Care 

The focus area for Pastoral Care lessons this Term is ‘Masculinity’ and ‘Femininity’ - Beliefs,  
Influences, Choices, Change. At this critical age of development, both males and females are 
bombarded with messages, across many media platforms,  that directly undermine their  
self-worth and confidence. Young people can become overwhelmed by complex, consistent 
and psychologically appealing messages often linked to ideas of intimacy and sexuality.  
Unrealistic and negative portrayals of the ‘ideal’ male and female can powerfully warp a young 
person’s sense of identity, expectations of themselves and others, and their understanding of 
what is acceptable behaviour in general and in intimate relationships.  
 

Students will be working through two specific gender-based programs which aim to help them: 
 

 Critically evaluate the messages of media culture to identify ways in which they can be impacted by  
 cultural, social and technological forces, to highlight the importance of positive role models or mentors in 
 supporting them as they move into adulthood. 
 To provide them with practical tips and strategies for handling and responding to the various pressures  
 facing them. 
 

Students will be encouraged to challenge their ‘truth’ about their own identity - to reflect on their unique nature, 
talents and attributes, to develop a vision of how they can move forward in developing and flourishing as young 
people and forming healthy and positive relationships. 
 

Peer Support  
The final session of the Peer Support program took place last week. This valuable program commenced at the 
start of the year and has provided students in Year 7 with the opportunity to make connections and gain a sense 
of support as they have faced many changes and challenges at this new stage of their College years. The Year 
10 Peer Support Leaders have been highly commended on their mature attitudes towards training for the  
Program, delivering the lessons and for the manner in which they have managed and supported their various 
groups.  
 

Year 11 Camp 

Next week Year 11 students will participate in a three day City Camp. This unique program will enable students 
to increase awareness of themselves and others, develop empathy for those who live less privileged lives and to 
challenge themselves through some problem-solving activities. This is a highly regarded camp and past students 
can attest to the benefits of this event. A recount of student experiences will be included in the 
Waratah Weekly following the camp. I would like to thank the staff who will be attending and 
supporting the students - Mr Russell (Year Patron), Mrs Webb, Mr Hewitt, Mrs Hyslop and  
Mr Cassidy. 
 

Lunchtime Activities 

Years 9-10 will continue to have the opportunity to enjoy a space of their own during Monday 
lunchtime this Term. Students can come to the cafeteria to play board games, socialise or just 
enjoy a few moments of relaxation away from the craziness of the playground! Bring your lunch 
along, hot water is available for noodles. 
 

Charades kicks off this week in the Senior Precinct. Teams from Years 11 and 12 (along with a 
teacher team), will battle it out each Wednesday lunchtime in this fierce competition. I look  
forward to sharing a few entertaining pictures in the near future. 
 

Mrs Emily Madden  
Senior Pastoral Care Coordinator 9-12 



Performance News 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Well Done Stage 3 Strings! 
The Year 5 String Program is off to a great start with their first performance at the  
Middle Formal Assembly at the end of Term 1.  
 

They are enjoying learning new skills and developing a nice sound together. They 
should be commended for their commitment to personal practice. 
 

I am looking forward to having more of them in the Junior String Ensemble. 
 

Ms Jillian Bridge 

Music Tutor 
 

Mrs Sarah Talbot 
Performing Arts Coordinator T-12  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Robotics Club 2019 Term 2 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Robotics Club will be starting back this week during Friday lunchtime in  
Bradfield 11. The starting time will be 1.10 pm. Come and have fun building your LEGO 
robots! 
 

Year 7 Technology Mandatory - Roller Coaster 
Project 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 7 students in Technology Mandatory have been designing and building a Paper Roller Coaster 
since last Term. The goal was to design a roller coaster using a marble, to go from the top to the bottom 
in the slowest possible time.  
 

This week we tested our roller coasters designs and the winning group managed an amazing record of 
29 seconds. The winning group was Jasmyn Grieve, Dean Moss, Laura Russell and Emma Windred.  
 

Congratulations on a job well done and to the other five groups who also designed and built some 
amazing roller coasters. 
 

Mr Ben Jones  
TAS Teacher 
 

 

 

 



RFS Cadet Program at Wollondilly Anglican  
College 2019 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The NSW RFS Cadet program provides opportunities for students to gain an insight into fire 
safety and prevention through the development of important life skills. 
 

The program is facilitated by NSW RFS members and runs for approximately two hours each 
Thursday afternoon in Term 3. It consists of a number of practical and theoretical activities  
relating to fire behaviour, bush firefighting equipment, emergency drills and casualty care. The 
program also aims to develop the qualities of leadership, self-discipline, initiative and team work. 
 

Students who are in Years 9 or 10 have the opportunity to be involved in this program. Interested students and 
parents should contact Mrs Bawden for more information. 
 

Mrs Erica Bawden 

Secondary Mathematics Teacher  
 

Sturt IRC Makerspace 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The College has been fortunate enough to obtain $5000.00 in Federal Government funding to 
help establish a Makerspace. Due to the introduction of the ‘MyTech’ program, we no longer 
need as many computer labs. The computer lab in Sturt IRC has had all the computers  
removed and the furniture rearranged.  With an increase in the importance of STEM (Science, 
Technology, Engineering and Mathematics) the College has decided to turn the Sturt IRC into a 
Makerspace. It will operate with duel purposes of being a teaching/library space and also being 
a Makerspace.  
 

A Makerspace is a place where students can come together to create, experiment, tinker and invent. They can 
use, or learn to use a range of materials, including both new and old technologies tools and collaboration with  
others. Makerspaces can inspire curiosity, creativity and encourage open ended experimentation, imagination 
and problem solving. They draw on the skills and capabilities from a range of disciplines, particularly STEM  
subjects. Makerspaces attract students to engage with STEM ways of thinking, by uniquely uniting design based 
and innovative ideas and competence with practical, scientific and engineering based skills to solve problems 
creatively and teaches cross curricular skills through engagement and hands on learning. 
 

This Term to launch the Makerspace we are going to be having a Bridge Building Competition. This will begin in 
Week 3 with students researching and designing a bridge to be built out of paddle pop sticks and glue. It will then 
continue for the rest of the Term with students building prototypes and building their final bridge which will then 
be tested to see how much weight it can hold. Students’ will compete in teams of three and there will be prizes 
for the strongest bridge and the best looking bridge. If your child or children have an interest in STEM then I ask 
that you encourage them to take part in this activity. To sign up for this activity students will need to come along 
to the Sturt IRC at the second half of lunch on Monday, 13 May.  It will be exciting to see what creative  
designs students come up with and who is able to create the strongest bridge. 
 

Wayne Baulch  
Secondary Learning Innovations Coordinator 
 

Year 11 & 12 Parent/Teacher Interviews 2019 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Details for booking Year 11 and Year 12 Parent-Teacher Interviews will be sent out in a few 
weeks by email. Please save the date: Tuesday, 4 June (Week 6). If your email address has 
changed or you believe that the College may be missing your email address, please update 
your details on the Parent Portal. 
 

Parent-Teacher Interviews for Years 7 to 10 are being held early next Term  
(Wednesday, 31 July and Wednesday, 7 August) and details will be forthcoming later in the Term. 
 

Dr Andrew Eaton 

Science Coordinator 
 

  



 Secondary Sport 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

AICES Events 

It has been a busy week of AICES events. Congratulations to  
Emily Manning, Zoe Daniels and Hayley Manning who represented 
NASSA at the AICES U/15 Netball Championships. We also had 
Calvin Carter, Chaela Lindsay and Samantha Cefai all playing in the 
AICES Football Championships whilst Jack Neich competed at  
AICES Rugby. It is great to see so many students playing in our  
association representative teams and shows the depth of sporting  
talent at the College. 
 

MISA Round 1 Report 
It was a great start for Wollondilly Anglican College in the MISA competition for Term 2. Both Basketball 
teams had strong victories despite missing several players to injury and illness. The girls won 26-6 
whilst the boys won 16-12. Our girls side continued the strong start for the College with the Cricket side 
winning by 25 runs whilst in soccer it was a comfortable win with Jemma Jones being named player of 
the match.  
 

In boys’ Hockey it was a comprehensive win 3-0 with goals to Connor Miller, Alexander Jeffreys and  
Henry Good. The 10-12 boys’ Softball also had a dominating win 17-4 as they look to hold onto the  
Premiership for another year. 
 

After College Football (Soccer) Program  
The Term 2 program continued this week with 35 students participating. If you have missed out on the 
Term 2 program, please speak with Mr Goldsbrough if you wish to register for Term 3.  
 

Athletics Carnival 
On Friday, 24 May (Week 4) the Secondary Athletics Carnival will take place. In the lead up to this 
event all students will be participating in the Javelin event during their PDHPE lessons. 
 

Pre-qualifying will also take place in PDHPE for some field events and age groups, to ensure the events 
can run efficiently on the day. Students who participate in the pre-qualifying will still receive their  
participation points even if they don’t qualify to compete on the day of the carnival.  
 

Parents and students are also reminded that the 1500m events will begin prior to the actual Carnival at 
7.50 am. Students need to arrive early if they wish to participate in this event. 
 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough 

Secondary Sports Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

  

 Senior Girls Soccer Team     Senior Girls Indoor Cricket Team  

Upcoming Events 

 

Thursday, 23 May  AICES Touch 

Friday, 24 May   WAC Secondary Athletics Carnival 
Thursday, 30 May  NASSA Cross Country  



 Primary Sport 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

IPSSO & Years 3-6 College Sport 
IPSSO trials concluded on Wednesday. Teams will be announced by the end of the 
week. Students selected in the AFL teams must have a mouth guard for each game. 
Soccer players will need shin pads and the College football socks. 
 

The first IPSSO game will be held next Wednesday against  
Oran Park Anglican College. AFL and soccer games will be played at  
Brabham Reserve. Netball, Volleyball and Newcomb ball games will be played at  
Oran Park Anglican College. Stage 2 games will start at 12.00 pm. Stage 3 games will start at  
12.40 pm. 
 

An Athletics Program will be run during College sport in preparation for the carnival. Students in  
College sport will also have the opportunity to take part in a gymnastics program at  
Wollondilly Leisure Centre. 
 

Years 3-6 Athletics Carnival 
The Years 3-6 Primary Athletics Carnival will be held at the College on Thursday, 23 May. The first 
event will be the 800m race. This race will start at 8.00 am and students need to return their  
permission note. The rest of the Carnival will start at 8.10 am. All students will have an opportunity to 
compete in Shot Put, High Jump, Long Jump, 100m and 200m races. Qualification rounds for Discus 
will be held during lunch times in the lead up to the carnival.   
  

K-2 Athletics Carnival 
The K-2 Athletics Carnival will be held on Friday, 31 May. Students will have the opportunity to take 
part in a range of Athletics Events. Events will start at 1.55 pm. 
 

NASSA Cross Country 

The Cross Country training squad will run for the next two weeks on Wednesday afternoons. These 
sessions are in preparation for the NASSA Cross Country Carnival on Thursday, 30 May. The training 
sessions will run from 2.35 pm to 3.45 pm. Students are to be collected from the front of Cuthbert. 
 

Permission notes for the carnival will be sent home next week. 
 

Mr Stuart Houweling  

Primary Sport Coordinator  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Wednesday, 8 May  IPSSO games at Brabham Reserve and Oran Park Anglican College 

Thursday, 23 May  Years 3 - 6 Athletics Carnival 
Thursday, 30 May  NASSA Cross Country 

Friday, 31 May   K-2 Athletics Carnival 



Messages to Students During College Hours  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

If you need to get a message to your child during College hours, parents are  
requested to contact the Student Reception prior to 1.30 pm in order to allow 

sufficient time for the message to be passed on. 
 

While every effort is made to pass on the message, due to the large number of  
students now attending the College and the busyness and variety of their routine, 
parents run the risk that messages arriving after 1.30 pm may not be passed on in 
time. 
 

Mr Geoff Adams 

Business Manager  
 

Woolworths Earn and Learn 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Thank you to everyone who has already started to collect the Woolworths Earn and 
Learn stickers. In just a couple of days we have already accumulated 780 stickers 
that will go towards some fabulous resources for the College. 
 

We have enclosed a sticker sheet with this week’s Waratah Weekly and there will be 
additional copies of the sticker sheet available at Student Reception if required.  
 

Once completed, please place the sticker sheets in the collection box at either Woolworths Tahmoor 
or to Student Reception. We are also happy to take just the stickers themselves. 
 

Mrs Lisa  Grzasko 

Earn and Learn Coordinator  
 

 

 

 

Mother’s Day Stall tomorrow - Friday, 10 May 

 

On Friday, 10 May all students from T-6 will have the opportunity to purchase a gift for 
Mum for Mother’s Day. 

 

All gifts will be $6.00 and each student will receive a gift bag.  
 

The P&F provides this Stall as a service to College students. 
 

Any parents or friends who wish to help at the Stall please contact  
Christine on 0404 952167 or email christine.hazelton@hotmail.com. 

 

Please note the slight increase in price to $6.00 this year. 
 

Christine Hazelton 

P&F Committee 

mailto:christine.hazelton@hotmail.com


Applications For Enrolment 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2020 and beyond across all year groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 7 and Year 11. All  
current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are  
encouraged to do so without delay.  
 

Application packs are available from the College Office or from the College website. 
 

College Photo Day - Thursday, 6 June 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The College Photo Day for Transition classes Tembo and Twiga (class group photos and individual 
student photos only) is on Wednesday, 5 June and photos for the rest of the College are on Thursday, 
6 June. 
 

Please note, that if a Transition Tembo or Twiga student would like a sibling photo, they will need to 
attend on the Thursday as there will only be class group photos and individual student photos only on 
the Wednesday. Please contact me to arrange a timeframe. 
 

All students should now have received their Photo Envelopes, if you have not received an envelope 
for your child please contact the College office. 
 

It is recommended that you complete an online order for all student photos. Students should keep 
photo envelopes at home but MUST bring their envelope with them on College photo day. 
 

Sibling photo envelopes are available to be picked up from Student Reception, strictly sibling photos 
only, NO friend shots will be allowed on the day. 
 

Please ensure that uniforms are up to scratch, buttons are for sale at Student Reception. 
 

For any enquiries please contact me at the College Office. 
 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Development Officer 
 

Information from the College Nurse 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 10 Vaccinations  
Your child should have received an Information Package for the Meningococcal  
Vaccination. Vaccinations will be held on Tuesday, 28 May.  
 

Please return completed Vaccination forms to Student Reception.  
 

If you do not return the completed Vaccination form your child will not be vaccinated.  
 

Year 11 Camp  

If your child requires medications on Year 11 Camp you will need to complete a Medication Authority 
form before Camp.  
 

The Medication Authority form must be completed and returned to the Student Reception by Tuesday,  
14 May. All medications must be in original packaging and be within expiry date. All medication  
packaging must be clearly labelled, prescription medications must have a pharmacy label with clear 
instructions. Loose tablets will not be accepted. 
 

Mrs Sally Lloyd 

College Nurse 



Extra Curricular 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Classical Music Siblings Join Western Sydney Youth Orchestra 

Two College students were featured in the Sunday Telegraph on Sunday, 28 April. See the excerpts 
from the Sunday Telegraph (Laura Albulario) below: 
 

Hours of practice have paid off for siblings Joseph and Audrey-Rose Darby, who were recently  
welcomed to the esteemed ranks of the Western Sydney Youth Orchestra. 
 

What started as fun piano lessons at the age of four has developed into a dream to become  
professional musicians, with Joseph, 13, now progressing through the ranks on the French Horn, 
while Audrey-Rose, 12, hones her musical talent on the Bassoon. 
 

Their family home hums to the sound of classical music every evening while they practice their  
instruments, in what has become far more than a hobby. 
 

For Joseph and Audrey-Rose, the discipline required to be at the top of their music game is a skill 
that carries through to their school work. 
 

“It means we’re able to stay focused for long periods of time and understand how to put effective time 
into practice and study,” Audrey-Rose said. 
 

“We appreciate the amount of dedication it takes to be really good at something. The experiences we 
are getting now are worth every second of practice we’ve put into music through our whole lives.” 
Getting involved with a band or orchestra comes with additional social benefits - something that  
Joseph and Audrey-Rose particularly enjoy about being part of an orchestra. “It feels awesome to be 
with a group of children our age who are just as passionate about music as we are,” Joseph said. 
 

The NSW Government’s Creative Kids program, provides up to $100.00 a year to each school-aged  
children to learn creative and cultural activities, including coding, creative arts, drama, language and 
music. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Joseph and Audrey-Rose Darby. To view the full article see the link below. 

https://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/lifestyle/classical-music-siblings-join-western-sydney-youth-

orchestra/news-story/ec01a46d652c8da18b183e75b0391f8f 

 

https://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/lifestyle/classical-music-siblings-join-western-sydney-youth-orchestra/news-story/ec01a46d652c8da18b183e75b0391f8f
https://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/lifestyle/classical-music-siblings-join-western-sydney-youth-orchestra/news-story/ec01a46d652c8da18b183e75b0391f8f


Community 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Wollondilly Cares 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WACCares Program  offers practical support such as meals for families. Please contact Mrs Hay at 
the College, to assist. Confidentiality will be respected when requested. 

 

 Grooveability 

 Day/Time:  Monday 12.30 pm 

 Cost:   $5.00 (Normally $10.60) Subsidised by Camden Council 
 How to book: Call 4648 4830 or see us in centre - Mount Annan Leisure     

 Centre 

 

 Southern Highlands Youth Orchestra 

 When:  Every Thursday at 5.00 pm 

 Where:  CWA Hall Bowral 
 Ages:  12 - 25 Years 

 Enquires:  Elisa Ali - 0411 596 301 or Cindy Gardiner - 0419 680 813.  
 Email:  southernhighlandsyo@gmail.com 

 

 Taekwondo (Korean Karate) 
 Ta Mo Tao Martial Arts is a quality provider of instruction in the martial art of Taekwondo (Korean 
 Karate). We offer specialised programs for men, women and children covering all aspects of  
 Martial Arts training. We teach modern, progressive and effective martial arts together with a core 
 of traditional values and techniques from our full-time training centre in Mittagong. 
 

 Where:  Mittagong - 1/8 Davy Street, Mittagong 

 Contact:  Stephen Atkinson  on  0417 201 186 or email tamotao@westnet.com.au  
 Website:  https://www.tamotaomartialarts.com  
  

  

 

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but cannot 

take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 

mailto:tamotao@westnet.com.au
https://www.tamotaomartialarts.com/


P&F  
 

 

Clothing Pool 
 

The Clothing Pool has a variety of good quality used clothing for sale at reasonable  
prices. Also available for purchase is a selection of new socks and ties! 
 

Opening Hours 

Monday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Tuesday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Friday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

 

Location 

White (Gumnut) Cottage - side windows opposite FLOWERS Canteen. 
 

If you can spare an hour in the morning to volunteer at the Clothing Pool, please contact 
Melissa on 0415 402 013. It is a great way to meet other parents and save a few dollars. 
 

The Clothing Pool is part of the P&F with all funds raised going towards the College. 
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw 

P&F Clothing Pool Co-ordinator 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Diamond Sponsor 
Bradcorp 

 

Double Gold 

Hume Building 

Simec Mining 

Stanton Dahl Architects 

 

Gold Sponsors 

Anytime Fitness Tahmoor 
Brad Carpenter Partners  
Hills Commercial Cleaning (QUEDOS) 
Ken Shafer Smash Repairs 

Kwik Kopy Macarthur 
Narellan Pools 

Nu-era Homes 

Taverner Landscapes 

Top Quality Homes   

Silver Sponsors 

Adode Property 

Boral Operations Maldon  
BPB Earthmoving 

Lowes 

Cornerstone 

Flight Centre Camden 

HairBomb 

Little Elves Preschool 
Mittagong Auto Tech 

Mowbray Park Farmstays 

Natural Services Pty Ltd 

Pinnacle Tax & Accounting 

Tahmoor Garden Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold, Gold and Silver Sponsors shown above. We also 
thank our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ 

Page along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please  
contact Mr Bill Norman (P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



P&F …friendraising and fundraising 

Term 2, 2019 

 

Wollondilly Anglican College  
P&F Fundraiser 

 

The P&F Association is again running a Pie Drive Fundraiser through Natural Loftus 
Pies. Please find enclosed in this Waratah Weekly an Order Form. Payment must be 
made on TryBooking ONLY at https://www.trybooking.com/BCBDV. Please also return 
all Order Forms to the Student Reception by Monday, 20 May 2019.  
 

All ordered pies must be collected on Friday afternoon, 31 May (from 2.00 pm) from 
the Deakin Terrace. For more information please email Judy at  
judyandgavin@hotmail.com 

 

If you would like to order pies to be donated to WAC Cares which will be distributed to  
local families experiencing difficult times, there is a section for this on the TryBooking 
site. 
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https://www.trybooking.com/BCBDV


Christ Church Anglican Wollondilly 
 

Everybody is welcome to attend our Service on Sunday at 9.00 am. We would love to see your family 
there. 
 

Facebook@christchurchwollondilly  
www.christchurchwollondilly.com  
PO Box 43, Bargo 

Reverend Stephen Swanepoel 
 

LEARNING - LOVING - LIVING  

Acting Headmaster Happenings 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

May 

Thursday,  9   Meetings 

    Duke of Edinburgh’s equipment distribution 

    MISA Headmasters’ Meeting 

 

Friday, 10 May  NASSA Meetings 

    Student Interviews 2020 

    Duke of Edinburgh’s equipment distribution 

    Duke of Edinburgh’s Staff Briefing 

    College Musical 
 

Saturday, 11  College Musical - Special Guests 

 

Monday, 13   Secondary Assembly 

    Student Interview 2020 

    Executive Meeting 

 

Tuesday, 14   Meetings 

 

Wednesday, 15  Meetings 

    Meet with College Council Chairman 

Mark your Diary!  
 

May 

Thurs, 9, Fri, 10 & Sat, 11  College Musical 
Friday, 10     P&F Mother’s Day Stall  
Tuesday, 14    T-6 Parent /Teacher Interviews 

Wed, 15 - Fri, 17    Year 11 Camp 

Thursday, 16    T-6 Parent/Teacher Interviews  
Thursday, 23    WAC Primary Athletics Carnival  
Friday, 24     Secondary Athletics Carnival 
Tuesday, 28    Primary Learning Assembly  
      Year 10 Vaccinations 

Friday, 31     K-2 Athletics Carnival (Afternoon) 
 

June 

Tuesday, 4     Year 11 and 12 Parent/Teacher Interviews  
Thursday, 6    College Photo Day 

Friday, 7     Foundation Day 

Saturday, 15    Working Bee 

Mittagong Anglican Church 

 

Contact: Children's Minister Rochelle Fussell, 0439 455 005 or rf@mittang.com.au. All leaders in  
Follow and Kids@Mac have Working With Children Checks, and are trained in accordance with Safe 
Ministry Guidelines. All our groups run during school Terms. 

http://www.christchurchwollondilly.com
mailto:rf@mittang.com.au


 

Prayer Points for Kevin and Karen Flanagan in Tanzania  
 

Thank God: 
 

 That Jesus is building his church. 
 For growth at the cathedral and especially the Sunday school. 
 The new church at Kanoge and the free gift of a plot of land for a church  
 building. 
 

Ask God: 
 

 For more workers for the harvest. 
 That those who attend the cathedral and other churches would be soundly saved and grow to maturity. 
 

Prayer Points 

 

Thank God 

 

 For our mothers. 
 For Mr Schroder and the property team for the work they do at the College 

 

Ask God 

 

 To bless our College community and further strengthen the positive relationships that exist between 
staff, parents and students. 

 That Mums will feel loved and appreciated 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 

Pretend Headmaster 

Pretend Headmasters - Meganne Fitzgerald (KM) and Camden Frendo (KM) are practising 
their cooking skills in order to cook up a feast for Mother’s Day this weekend. 


